Hardin County Board of Education Meeting

February 06, 2014 - 4:00 PM

Special Meeting 

65 W.A. Jenkins Road 

Elizabethtown, KY 42701 

1. Call to Order  

Chairperson Kay Sharon called the meeting to order.

The following board members were present:

Kay Sharon, John Emary, Mike Kinney, Charlie Wise and Suzy Broadwater. 

2. Amend the 2013-2014 calendar  

Order #10402 - Motion Passed:  Approval to amend the 2013-2014 school calendar with the following changes passed with a motion by Ms. Kay Sharon and a second by Mr. John Emary.  

· Make 2/17/14 a day of instruction

· Make 3/24/14 a day of instruction

· Make 5/20/14 a PL Day

· Add June 9, 10, 11, 12 and 13 to the calendar as make-up days 

· If all of those days are exhausted (through June 13) before March 31, the  
additional make-up days will be during Spring Break 

Ms. Suzanne Broadwater    Yes

Mr. John Emary            Yes

Mr. Mike Kinney           Yes

Ms. Kay Sharon            Yes

Mr. Charlie Wise          Yes

3. Update on Ft. Knox 3/1 departure  

Associate Superintendent for Student Services Bobby Lewis and Superintendent Nannette Johnston updated the Board with some information from Fort Knox.  They shared the district will be impacted by the departure of the 3rd Brigade 1st Infantry Division that will leave the installation shortly.  If Hardin County Schools loses as many students as projected by Fort Knox officials, it could impact staffing.   

4. Update on construction of ECCC and possible approval of change order  

Kenny Stanfield from Sherman Carter Banhart Architects discussed the construction project at the Hardin County Schools Early College and Career Center.  He said that weather has effected 42 days of construction.  The contractor would like to put a temporary roof membrane on part of the building.  By doing so, construction could move on at a more rapid pace.  Plus, it would allow storage of equipment that needs to be purchased for the Center.  Morel Construction, the contractor, will pay for half of the cost of the membrane.  Via Mr. Stanfield, Morel asked the board to pay the other half of the cost.  Mr. Stanfield informed the Board it would be a receiving a credit back from the contractor that will equate to approximately $20,000.  The Board came to a consensus that it would pay the other half of the membrane's construction costs.  The Board was clear that its half of the cost should not exceed $10,000.  It directed Mr. Stanfield and SCB to get further information and a guarantee and from Morel Construction of a maximum of $10,000 of Board money on the membrane project. 

5. Discussion of entry road at Heartland Elementary  

The discussion of the entry road at Heartland Elementary School was stricken from the agenda. 

6. Adjourn  

Order #10403 - Motion Passed:  There being no further business, approval to adjourn the meeting passed with a motion by Mr. Mike Kinney and a second by Ms. Suzanne Broadwater.  

Ms. Suzanne Broadwater    Yes

Mr. John Emary            Yes

Mr. Mike Kinney           Yes

Ms. Kay Sharon            Yes

Mr. Charlie Wise          Yes

_____________________________________

Chairperson

_____________________________________

Superintendent

